Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

April 14, 2015, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center

Next Meeting: April 14th, 2015, 10 AM

Present:  Michael Absher, Brian Alexander, Emily Balcken, Shelby Ball, Chris Berg, Marla Browne, Kathleen Carr, Sandy Cavanaugh, David Cook, Frank Edney, Mike Gannon, Romella Hart-O’Keefe, Trina Hill, Ron Howard, David Jacklin, Nitiki Kilgore, Marian Lowry, Kim MacNish, Anita Oldham, Christine Singleton, Sharon Tirrell, Austin Watson, Chuck White, Gretchen Wiles, Erica Woodall, Bart Brown, Denise Long
Trina Hill facilitated the meeting.

Introductions and Agency Updates 
Michael Absher reports state legislation to look at homeless youth (S. 669)  passed 3 committees and is headed for Rules Committee. Only Hope WNC will hold its sleepout this fall at the Historic Courthouse on Nov. 6.
Sandy Cavanaugh said Joseph Outreach is now feeding Sunday evening suppers. Austin Watson said this attracts 60-70 people, and is supported by five congregations coordinated at Providence Baptist. Funds and volunteers are sought. A yard sale benefit is planned for June. Anita Oldham adds that volunteer training is under way and plans for staff being made. Initial service will be oriented to the day laborers in mornings, offering shelter.
Denise Long is the new United Way Executive Director. She hopes to hire a new community impact director within a month. 
Mike Gannon announced a Homes For Youth fund-raiser at Grace Lutheran Church, featuring the Shanita Jackson (presently studying at BRCC), April 26, 3-6 PM. The group is also working on a foster-care support program (recruiting, working on needs) with DSS.
Bart Brown is with ncworks.gov, a career development agency.  Bart focuses on work with U.S. Veterans.
Erica Woodall is with Smart Start. She has fliers to encourage kindergarten enrollment.
David Cook with Interfaith Assistance Ministry (Food, client assistance) spoke of a new board policy to help homeless students via family and sponsor support. 
Kim MacNish of NAMI reported Dr. Paul is speaking tonight on panic attacks, and Nancy McKisson will speak May 28th on anger management. These events are at the Pardee outreach space in Blue Ridge Mall. She announced a fund-raiser at Ace Hardware on April 25th.

Approval of March, 2015 Meeting Minutes
Trina asked for a motion to approve the March minutes as sent out via email.   Approved by common consent.

Balance of State (BOS) Regional Steering Committee 
Brian Alexander notes the Point-In-Time count is being completed with housing inventory worksheets to cover rapid re-housing and permanent supportive housing.  The latest conference call recognized that HMIS is not fully ready to complete this, and there are also issues generated by the coming transition to a new HMIS provider. This information must be submitted to HUD by April 30. Balance of State is working to get this done.

Our Coordinated Assessment Plan has been approved! Now we need to implement the plan. It is reviewable (with all other area plans) at ncceh.org. 

The Continuum of Care funding competition has begun. Henderson is involved through its two Permanent Supportive Housing projects, which are up for renewal. The Notification of Funding Availability (NOFA) is expected in late May or June, significantly earlier than other recent years.  We'll need to provide representation for two Balance of State committees, Scorecard design (David Jacklin will participate in this) and Project Review, which will need to be staffed by those not connected to Homeward Bound.  The Project Review Committee would involve review of 2-3 project applications from other parts of North Carolina, and some conference calls, probably in early-mid summer. Any one interested in serving please call Brian.  Brian also reminded any agencies thinking about applying for new CoC funding should complete the “intent to apply” form at ncceh.org - - this is a startup requirement, but does not guarantee that any new projects could be considered. 

Trina and Brian went to Raleigh March 30 for a Balance of State in-person meeting, meeting with new NCCEH staff and learning of their functions, including new HMIS governance. Brian also serves as one of 4 BoS people involved in the statewide HMIS Governance Committee; he feels this investment will lead to improved report capabilities. Online volunteers will be needed to test processes when the transition begins on May 1. The new provider is Michigan Coalition Against Homelessness (MCAH). A related meeting at Pack Library (Asheville) on April 21 could be quite helpful – prospective attenders need to register at NCCEH as soon as possible. Brian asks Joseph Outreach and 2-1-1 to be involved. The Raleigh meeting also covered the BoS structure of regional leads and committees...many more rural areas have capacity issues, and there may be combining of committees to overcome these issues. A work group may be asked to work with Polk, Rutherford, or Madison, as the BoS is committed to serving all its counties. Another group is expected to form various written service standards mandated by the HEARTH Act. 

Trina said that NCCEH offers our coalition a web page on their site, aimed at getting information conveniently to Henderson citizens. Initially we would post our meeting agendas, minutes and announcements. They ask the coalition to submit the name of a web manager and a backup person by April 30. NCCEH would guide these volunteers about uploading, etc. via training webinars, screen shots and other support. This page could link to any .pdf file easily, such as lists of or hyperlinks to member websites. Michael Absher offered to serve as webmaster. A backup person is needed- anyone interested should contact Trina.

Coordinated Assessments:

David Jacklin showed a video about how the assessments are expected to improve targeting of CoC resources to the neediest and most appropriate situations.  Anyone can review this video by looking at ncceh.org and searching for “What is Coordinated Assessment”.

David explained our CA plan adopts a “no wrong door” approach, so that the ideal of a single entry point is approached by defining what happens at intakes, rather than saying who may do intakes or where they are done. These assessments will be standardized. The need for them will be advertised. The goal is to determine the right level of intervention in each case. For example, each intake will include housing-oriented features to help with triage, that is, committing housing to those who both need it and can be helped to take good advantage of it. Attention will also be paid to special sub-populations which are kept separate from HMIS, particularly where domestic violence, sexual assault or stalking are concerned.  These intakes will follow efforts to:  (1) prevent homelessness or (2) divert clients to help that does not use homeless service resources. An estimate is that sheltered clients would at about day 14 be assessed with VI-SPDAT, the national tool designed to guide CoC's for best placements.  Anthony and Tim at the Rescue Mission agree this should be good timing for assessments/placements.  This new process will not be tightly constrained by our document as approved by BoS. Implementing our plan will be 'soft' or adaptable as we learn about it. It's expected, for example, that gaps will show up in the form of needs not currently well met.

We also have to determine where the money for coordinated assessments might come from. The United Way and Community Foundation are asked to follow up with us on this. Austin asked whether we could get a cost estimate. Brian said CA will need a non-volunteer “center point” to serve as the go-to, so some personnel cost is expected. BoS is committed to pay for licenses and training. Another issue is how follow-up (advocacy?) would be managed to keep the client connected to those offering service(s) and to the funder(s). 

Small-group sessions toward planning the Coalition's 2015 work were postponed due to time.
Next Meeting is Tuesday, May 12th at 10am.

Submitted by:  Chris Berg 


